Commission in session pursuant to adjournment at the Courthouse in Bowling Green, County of Pike, State of Missouri; Chris Gamm, Presiding Commissioner, Present Tom Wallace, Eastern Commissioner, Present Bill Allen, Western Commissioner, Present

Tom Wallace called the meeting to order at 9:00 am and moved to accept the agenda as presented. Bill Allen seconded the motion. Chris Gamm, yes. Tom Wallace, yes. Bill Allen, yes.

Reviewed Bills and Mail

Pike Water District #1 met with the Commission concerning bids for water line expansion using ARPA funds. Janice Luebrecht provided information concerning each line to be completed.

Harry Grote, Road and Bridge Supervisor, met with the Commission to give updates on road work.

Commission went to the Sheriff's Department to look at parking lot.

Received a bid from Miller Asphalt to resurface Jail area. Commission decided to wait until 2023 to resurface parking lot. The sidewalk will need to be replaced before asphalting can begin. Road and Bridge will replace sidewalks this fall.

The discussion about the water line expansion project is being tabled until Thursday 9/22/22.

There being no other business before the County Commission the meeting adjourned until September 22nd, 2022, at 9:00 AM.

Laura Stumbaugh County Clerk Chris Gamm, Presiding Commissioner

Tom Wallace, Eastern Commissioner

Bill Allen, Western Commissioner